
 
 

 

 

Dear Church Family, 
 
I believe the Lord has been impressing upon me, through much thought and prayer and at the 
request of the President of the United States, asking all Americans not to meet in groups 
larger than 10 or if possible staying in our homes in regard to COVID-19. 
 
As such, I have made the decision that Crossfire Assembly will not hold services or activities 
until further notice. This decision was not made lightly or out of a spirit of fear, but to take into 
consideration the safety of our church family and others around us. It also shows us to be a 
testimony to our surrounding neighbors by helping prevent the spread of this plague upon our 
land and the world. 
 
I believe the Lord led me to the below scripture verses to come to this decision. I would ask 
that each of you read the whole chapter in Isaiah as this could be talking to our nation as well.  
 
Isaiah 26:20 KJV~ 
20 Come, my people, enter thou into thy chambers, and shut thy doors about thee: hide thyself 
as it were for a little moment, until the indignation be overpast.  
21 For, behold, the: Lord cometh out of his place to punish the inhabitants of the earth for their 
iniquity: the earth also shall disclose her blood, and shall no more cover her slain.  
 
Rest assured, the Lord is still in control and we will pull through this time as we are 
encouraged in several passages in Scripture such as Psalms 91 and 2 Timothy 1:7.  
 
In the coming Sundays, we will be posting previous worship services for you to join and watch 
on Facebook until the church resumes with regular live service.  
 
Additionally, for tithes and offering, we offer the ability to either give online at 
www.cfassembly.com or you can mail a check to CrossFire Assembly, PO Box 124, 
Rogers, MN 55374.  
 
Finally, I ask that you join me in continuing to pray and trust the Lord through this time. We will 
provide more updates regarding the church resuming regular service and activities in the 
coming days. 

 

Lord bless, 

 
 

 


